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Subject:	Management of OPE funds in the Czech Republic
In 2014, Kinský dal Borgo a.s. began preparing its application to the Operational Programme ‘Environment’ (OPE), priority axis 4, for two projects involving lake restoration. Both projects are in areas with the highest designations of natural protection, including Natura 2000.
Over the period 2014-2018, all calls for applications specified that State aid was irrelevant for priority axis 4. However, in June 2018 a new call was published which included a new rule resulting in the exclusion of this applicant from financial support. Furthermore, this call was modified after its official publication.
These projects seem to be considered at risk of infringing State aid rules although they are based on approved nature management plans and investment priority 4.1.
The Czech Ministry of the Environment claims to have no choice but to await the Commission’s opinion on this matter.
1.	How will the Commission ensure that rules for applicants in subsidy programmes remain consistent and predictable throughout the entire programming period?
2.	Does the Commission find it acceptable that such a significant change in rules occurred so close to the end of the programming period, and that the call for applications was modified after it was published?
3.	Does the environmental aspect of these projects override issues of State aid?
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